
Dear parents, carers and children, 

 

Oh my goodness, I can’t believe this is the last day of term. Where has the time gone? They always say that time flies when you’re having 

fun, and this has certainly been a fun and busy year (not to mention a fun-packed week!).  

 

This week, the children wowed audiences with their production of The Bee Musical, held in the marquee. The children were 

amazing as they sang, danced and acted a very important message. We have received so much positive feedback about the 

show, which we shared with the children during today’s Golden Worship. Thank you for coming along, and thank you, also, 

for helping with the costumes, which looked stunning! (See more photos on Facebook.) 

 

We were delighted this week to find out that we have been awarded the Schools Games Mark Platinum Award! A huge 

thank you to Mr Goldsmith who provides such a vital service for all our children, enabling them to participate in a wide range 

of sport, both in school and across the island and Hampshire.  

 

Yesterday, the whole school enjoyed Forest Day: “We walked up... and up... and up, to the top of the world. Kathy was 

there to meet us, and we entered the cool shade of the forest where we learned the 3 rules: Look after yourself, look 

after others and look after nature. Then the play began. There was the initial search for the longest poles. Teams were 

quickly formed and there was a busy buzz. The stream was dry but the children who went to investigate stayed in that 

area all day! There was climbing, swinging, digging great big holes, imaginary play, bows and arrows, hammock relaxing, 

bug hunting, necklace and flag making. There was even a birthday girl, and a bees’ nest. The play under the canopy of those beautiful trees 

was joyful. Huge thanks to Kathy Grogan Learning Wild for her brilliant ideas and understanding of the importance of this pure, natural wild 

play for our children. A truly wonderful day.” Mrs Cousins (See more photos on Facebook.) 

 

Last night, our school community and the wider community enjoyed a good knees up at our Summer Shindig, a fundraising 

event organised by the governors. We were entertained by a range of musical acts, including Martha E, Louise, Double Take 

and Watevva, a bar quenched everyone’s thirst, and the very popular pizza van went down a storm. Thank you to everyone 

who came along to support our school (especially those who showed us their moves on the dance floor towards the end of 

the evening!). The approximate total raised so far is around £2000, which is fantastic. A good time was had by all! A huge 

thank you to all the governors, friends and family, and members of staff, who helped to organise and run this fun event. (See 

more photos on Facebook.) 

 

Today, we said farewell to our wonderful Y6 children who are moving onto pastures new. Many tears were shed 

(by pupils, staff and parents/carers!) as they said goodbye to primary school. During their Leavers’ Service in St 

Mary’s Church, they shared their memories of their time at Brighstone, and received their Bibles, hoodies and    

Leavers’ Books. I would like to say a heartfelt thank you to the Y6 children (and your families), and I wish you all the 

very best for secondary school and beyond; please do come back and visit us! 
 

 

I am delighted to inform you that, from September, Mrs Dyan Northard will be the teacher for Honey Bee class on        

Mondays-Thursdays, and Mrs Fiona Johnstone will be teaching them on Fridays. This arrangement will continue until Mrs 

Baker returns from maternity leave. Next year’s Honey Bee class and their parents/carers were updated today, and they 

have the option of meeting Mrs Northard on Wednesday 3rd September before the children return on Thursday 4th. We 

are looking forward to welcoming Mrs Northard to our school, as she encompasses our values perfectly. 

 

Over the summer holidays, we will be busy setting up our new Resourced Provision, as well as preparing our classrooms for the new      

academic year. We continue to receive many wonderful and generous donations for our therapeutic classrooms and are still gratefully  

accepting more. If you or someone you know has any spare plants or neutral-coloured items such as cushions, lamps, armchairs, sofas, rugs, 

etc., we’d love to hear from you. Thank you. 

  

Thank you for all your support for the school. I hope you all have a fantastic summer, and I look forward to seeing you 

back in school on Thursday 4th September. 

 

With very best wishes,  

 Mrs Lennon and the Brighstone team 

Learning and Achieving Through 

Love, Courage and Respect 

(This Collective Worship section will return in September.) 



School Dinners 
 

Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal everyday.  

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £3.35 per day. Yoghurt, fruit, salad and jacket potatoes are available every day. 

Baguettes available on Tuesdays and Thursday - Ham, Cheese or Tuna 
 

The school dinner menus can be found on pp7-8 in the Buzz, and they are always available 
on our website. 

Safeguarding 
 

If you have a concern about a child you can call the 
police on 999 if you feel they are at risk of  

immediate harm 

You can contact the NSPCC: 
 

Or call children’s services 0300 300 0117 

   Poetry Corner 
 

 

Goodbye, Year 6  
Year 6, it’s time to say goodbye, 
With heads held high and dreams that fly. 
From tiny steps in your first school year, 
To leaving now with laughs and cheer. 
 

You’ve learned to write, to read, to spell, 
To solve, to question, think and tell.  
You’ve built up courage, found your voice, 
Made mistakes, and made the choice— 
 

To keep on going, try your best, 
To challenge fear, to ace the test. 
From playground games to school-wide plays, 
You’ve filled our hearts in countless ways. 
 

We’ve watched you grow, we’ve seen you shine, 
You’re ready now—it’s your time! 
New schools may feel both big and strange, 
But you’re prepared for every change. 
 

Though you may leave through different doors, 
Our memories echo through these floors. 
So take the lessons, love, and laughter, 
Into your bright and bold hereafter. 
 

Goodbye, Year 6, go make us proud, 
Stand tall, be kind, speak clear and loud. 
You’re off to write your brand new story— 
So go ahead and chase your glory! 

Reading Recommendations 
 

Each week, we include a book recommendation from a child 

and/or adult. 

This week, Bram recommends The 130-Storey Treehouse by 

Andy Griffiths and Terry Denton 

 

Attendance Matters! 

Week Commencing 21st July 

(Whole school attendance target: 96.5%) 

      

 Actual Attendance: 97.85% 

Late marks this week: 12 

 

https://www.nhs.uk/

live-well/is-my-child-

too-ill-for-school/ 

 

What it is about: Two kids 

who live in a 130-storey tree 

house and get abducted by 

eyeballs. 
 

Likes: I liked the eyeball plan-

et. I liked the fly. I liked the 

mud. 
 

Dislikes: None. 
 

Why I chose it: It is really   

exciting! 



 



 



 



Plea for donations of: 

Table lamps, fairy lights, cushions and 

plants! 
At Brighstone, we would like to develop our classrooms into calmer, more neutral 

‘therapeutic classrooms’. 

“Therapeutic classrooms are a new approach that redefines the traditional classroom set up. The average 

UK classroom is bright, cluttered, overwhelming and outdated, and is not designed around the needs of 

our children today.  

Children deserve to feel comfortable, safe and inspired, especially when we know there has been a rise in 

the numbers of children struggling with their social, emotional and mental health. Teachers up and down 

the country are reporting increases in school refusal, dysregulated behaviours, disengagement and low 

social skills. Making changes to the classroom can help.” 

What is a therapeutic classroom? 

“Therapeutic classrooms are welcoming, safe, inviting environments that cultivate learning through their 

design. They calm stress hormones and increase feelings of emotional safety, whilst meeting the         

emotional and mental health needs of the children. Therapeutic classrooms include calm spaces and    

flexible seating In every room as standard, and allow children to work where they feel most comfortable. 

They take into consideration space, lighting, comfortability, accessibility, inclusivity and connective    

learning. Therapeutic classrooms are inspiring places that children want to be in and are underpinned by 

science. “ 

https://www.tpctherapy.co.uk/therapeutic-classrooms/ 

 

To start this process, we are looking to introduce table lamps and fairy lights (so we can 

turn off or reduce the use of the bright overhead lighting), cushions (to make comfy 

seating areas) and plants.  

As budget is tight, we are wondering if you have, or know of anyone who has, any spare 

table lamps, cushions, fairy lights and plants that you no longer need. To minimise the use 

of bright colours, ideally these new furnishings need to be 

in neutral colours. 
 

Please contact the school office if you have anything that 

you would like to donate.  
 

Thank you! 



 

 
School Dinners 

 
Children in Year R, 1 and 2 are entitled to a ‘universal’ free school meal every 

day.  
 

Children in Years 3-6 are charged at £3.35 per day.  

 
Please note the dates to see which week to look at. 





 

 

 
 

• PE Kit is navy blue top/jumper/hoodie with navy blue bottoms - 

Branded items are not permitted 

• All hair accessories, socks, shoes and trainers must be in the school 

colours: navy blue, grey, black or white (no novelty socks) 

• All long hair must be tied back (pony tail, bun, plaits etc…) to avoid 

the spreading of head lice 

• No jewellery to be worn other than stud earrings, which must be 

removed or taped over on PE days 

• Gates open at 8.25am and are locked at 8.30am, and in the          

afternoon, gates are opened at 2.55pm and locked at 3.10pm 

• As teachers are busy welcoming and supervising children first 

thing in the morning, please could all messages be given to Mrs 

Pelosi in the office, who will then pass them on to the teacher 

• Only water is allowed in drinks bottles, and snacks must be fruit 

only 

 

Thank you! 

 



At Brighstone Primary School we have high expectations for our children. This begins with  
attendance and punctuality as they are important life skills to learn.  
 
Good school attendance habits are best started early. Children learn from those around them and 
you as parents/carers set the standards and expectations for your child. Lateness has a negative 
impact; being late may disrupt already settled children and lessons, affect  
achievement and embarrass, worry or upset your child. We understand that there may be an      
occasional unavoidable instance where you are late, but if it happens frequently, please let us know 
if there may be something that we can do to help. 
 
What to do if your child is unwell: 
Check the NHS Guidance: https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/ 
 
You should notify the school office before 9am every morning your child is unable to attend due to 
illness. You can either telephone on 740285 or email on office@brighstoneprimary.org.uk.            
Telephone calls must be followed up in writing to authorise the (illness) absence. 

https://www.nhs.uk/live-well/is-my-child-too-ill-for-school/?fbclid=IwZXh0bgNhZW0CMTAAAR1axykjNrf9JXRTnUMDzGjNGDn1BqRKzg3Uz6-oQ4bIpKgNX2ykIqJirLg_aem_5LBB5XBLLgy7jOhpy3Ibzg


A vision statement ‘seeks to inspire and give direction to all stakeholders (staff, children, parents, governors and the wider 

community). It is an aspirational description of what an organisation would like to achieve or accomplish in the mid-term or 

long-term future. It is intended to serve as a clear guide for choosing current and future courses of action’. 

Our vision statement works alongside our mission statement ‘Learning and Achieving Through Love, Courage and Respect’, 

which includes our values, to reflect and guide our culture, ethos and decision making. This is also on our website. 

As a school, in 2020 we worked together with a range of stakeholders to write our vision statement, and we decided to create 

a visual vision statement to make it stand out and be memorable. Each part of the image has been carefully chosen to           

represent our school: 

Our values, as part of the mission statement (tagline), are the roots and foundation that feed and nourish our school. 

The vision statement is the main body (trunk) that guides all our actions. 

The branches reflect the different aspects of life in our school. 

The leaves show examples of how these aspects are shown. 

The school logo in the centre of the tree represents the Christian ethos that is at the heart of everything we do.  





School Day Timings 

The school day is as follows: 

8.25am: Gates open 

8.30am: School starts 

3pm: School ends 

3.10pm: Gates close 

Many thanks. 

Please be reminded that all children need to wear the correct PE kit on PE days. 

The correct PE kit is also needed for sports clubs. 

Socks and hair accessories must be in the school colours. 



 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

School Term Dates for 2024-2025 

 

Please note that the school will be closed on the following remaining days in this 

academic year: 
 

Day 4: Monday 28th July 2025 

Day 5: Tuesday 29th July 2025 
 

Term dates are available on our school website. 

 

School Term Dates for 2025-2026 

 

Please note that the school will be closed on the following days in the next academic 

year: 

Day 1:  Monday 1st September 2025 

Day 2:  Tuesday 2nd September 2025 

Day 3:  Wednesday 3rd September 2025 

Day 4:  Monday 1st June 2026 

Day 5:  Monday 27th July 2026  

Term dates are available on our school website. 


